
 
 

A meeting of the OBT Development Board was held virtually, via Zoom on August 26, 2020, at 7:30 a.m. 

Members Present: Avery Donaudy, Vice-President 
   Commissioner Victoria Siplin 
   Brandon Lee 
 
Staff Present:  Vanessa Pinkney, Executive Director  
   Marcia D. Davis, Executive Assistant 
    
Guests:   Tom Kohler, Senior Director, GAI Consultants, Inc. 

Jason Reynolds, Orange County Government 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The meeting was called to order by Avery Donaudy, Vice-President, at 7:40 a.m. 

I. ROLL CALL – A. Donaudy, Commissioner V. Siplin, B. Lee 
 

II. CONSENT AGENDA 
Due to lack of a quorum, no official business was conducted. 
 

III. OBT VIDEO PRESENTATION 
V Pinkney showed two versions of the OBT Video (long and short) that will be included in the new 
website. 
 

IV. NEW WEBSITE 
V Pinkney walked us through the new website, which shows the history of OBT, links to the video and 
social media sources. The website is still under construction. Board members were provided with a link 
to review and provide feedback. Vanessa requested headshots of Board members to make it more 
personal. 

 
V. OLD BUSINESS 
• OBT Safety Task Force Update  
• OBT Housing Task Force  
• OBT Next Marketing – Promo Video  
• The Pavement of Woods Street  
• Tour for Developers and Investors  

 
VI. NEW BUSINESS 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:29 a.m. 

 
Minutes Submitted by 
 
Marcia D. Davis 
____________________________ 
Marcia D. Davis 


